WINTERBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

21 September 2020
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	Following government recommendations regarding COVID-19 this meeting was held remotely. 

In attendance: Cllrs. Collins, Dyer, Jenkins, Amos, Jones and Alan Giles.
Apologies for absence – Cllr Marriott
Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 2011: Cllrs Jones and Labuschagne, South Gloucestershire Councillors. 
24.09/20 – Minutes of the Meeting held on the 17 August 2020 and the Clerk’s Report 

The minutes were approved and will be signed when normal meetings resume. All the items on the Clerk’s report were noted.
Matters Arising
The inspection of the tennis pavilion has been carried out by Cllr Marriott and the Clerk. Their main concern is the overhanging trees which leave a lot of mess on the courts. Clerk is to arrange for a tree surgeon to check re cutting them back. Cllr Dyer will meet the Clerk to draw up a plan of works required. The site of a potential gate onto court 3 is fine and they are getting estimates for the work to be done.

Both the tennis and football clubs have forwarded their Covid Risk Assessments to the Parish Council and the football club are arranging a deep clean.

Cllrs Marriott, Newport, the Clerk and Sian Evans from the Greenfield Cub had a meeting with South Glos Property Services and their Fire Officer regarding the fire doors in the Greenfield Club which were earmarked to be sealed up. They initially advised that although the wall of the building is the boundary, there will be a walkway of around a metre/metre and a half along that side of the building which is adequate to be used as a fire escape route so the doors can remain. However, further correspondence has been received from South Glos which appears to contradict this so a further meeting is to be held.
The signs for the no parking for motorhomes have been received and Clerk will request our handyman to install them. Councillor Kembery will advise the exact location. 
Josh Roper has advised he cannot commence work on the Village Hall wall until 2 November and he has been booked for that date.

The new leases for the Big Bears and Little Bears have now also been received and signed and returned to the solicitor.

Details of a suitable bike rack and examples of a disabled kissing gate have been sent to members for consideration. It was agreed to order 10 bike racks. Cllr Dyer also has 2 racks which he will donate to the Parish Council if they are required. Exact details of location will then be suggested by local members. 
Further investigation is to be made into the pricing of kissing gates with disabled access but members agreed this is something that should be done as it would make the nature reserves much more accessible to everyone, including push chair and pram users. It was suggested that it would be prudent to ask South Glos if they would provide the gates.
An alternative site has been suggested for the new dog bin in Moorend on the corner of Church Lane and Bury Hill. Cllrs Hemmings and Climmer will visit the site to check it is suitable.
The Parish Council has been asked by the Community Spaces team to consider possible spending of 106 monies if permission is granted to the development at Malmains Drive Frenchay. The suggestions put forward were for some outdoor fitness equipment in Frenchay on the path to the new school off of Beckspool Road for children to use, and some funding to improve the allotments in Frenchay, perhaps storage facilities or improvements to the water supply. Clerk will feed this back to South Glos.    
25.09/20 – To consider Grant policy
In the last meeting it was discussed as to whether the Parish Council should have a grant policy. A policy has been drawn up and sent to councillors. This was discussed as a good starting point and councillors are encouraged to email the Clerk with any amendments they feel could be made before the document is finalised.  
26.09/20 – Reports from Task Groups

Frenchay Common and Tuckett Field
Cllr Watkins will drop off the annual outdoor risk assessment forms for Frenchay to the Clerk’s office. There are various benches which need attention.
The vegetation at the sides of Cleeve Wood Road and Begbrook Park has still not been cut back despite several requests to South Gloucestershire Council. Clerk will remind again.

Cllr Kembery is in correspondence with Avon and Somerset Police regarding the setting up of the Speedwatch scheme in Frenchay and will pass on any updates when received to the council 

Winterbourne to include the Recreation Field, Duck Pond and Allotments 
The level of the pond is good and everything is doing well at the allotments.   
The Dingle and Winterbourne Down
The verges in Moorend have been cut back but there are still a lot of quite low overhanging branches which are potentially dangerous. South Gloucestershire Council to be reminded.
Cllr Climmer has arranged with Duncan Porter for a working party group to go to the Dingle on October 4th.
Hambrook and Whiteshill
Cllrs Brain and Climmer have completed the annual outdoor risk assessments and will pass their reports to the Clerk.
The removable post on Hambrook Common which stops parking has been left unlocked and this is the responsibility of the cricket/football club. Clerk will remind them to ensure they are kept locked.

The wildflower meadow on the small common has been cut and cleared by the WEG. It was suggested in future they could possibly use the mower which the Parish Council purchased for the Sports Club. 

Greenfield Centre
Clerk advised that the Centre has secured several new bookings which is a positive development in the current circumstances.
27.09/20 – A.O.B.
Meeting concluded 8.10 pm 
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